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CMHP appoints new Assistant Registrar 

 
The College of Mental Health Pharmacy is delighted to announce the appointment of 

a new Assistant Registrar Ciara Ni Dhubhlaing of St Patrick’s University Hospital in 

Dublin.  

 

Ciara, a Senior Pharmacist and a fully credentialled member of CMHP, was co-opted 

onto the Council of CMHP early in 2015, and took up the role of Assistant Registrar at 

its April meeting. 

 

Ciara started her career as a relief pharmacist in community. After completing her 

Certificate in Psychiatric Pharmacy she obtained a mental health post in Morecambe 

Bay Primary Care Trust (later Lancashire Care Trust) in 2004. There she gained 

experience in a number of wards and units, including Acute Assessment Units for 

Adult, Elderly, and Dementia patients, a PICU, a Low Secure Unit, an Alcohol 

Detoxification Unit, and a Tier 4 CAMHS unit. Whilst in Cumbria/Lancashire she 

attended CMHP courses Psych 1 and 2, completed her Diploma, and obtained her 

non-medical prescribing qualification. 

 

She now works in St Patrick’s University Hospital in Dublin and has special interests 

in developing Medicines Reconciliation services and improving the appropriate use of 

Benzodiazepines. She recently won the Hospital Pharmacy News 2014 Award for 

Excellence in Patient Safety.  

 

Ciara says of her appointment: 

“I am passionate about working in Mental Health and find working directly with 

patients and clinical colleagues to be the most rewarding part of my job. I have always 

found the CMHP to be an invaluable resource for support and information and am 

delighted to have the opportunity to be more involved in an organisation which does 

so much to forward the overall quality of care in mental health.”  



	
   	
  
	
  

CMHP Council member Nikki Holmes said:  

"As CMHP Vice President and outgoing Assistant Registrar I'm delighted that Ciara 

has joined us and taken on this role. Her passion, enthusiasm and humour are very 

much appreciated and she brings a wealth of experience with her. We also value that 

she works outside England and so adds diversity to our discussions and work. Ciara 

will be an asset to CMHP council and we look forward to working with her." 

 

 
 

Notes: 
 

1. The College of Mental Health Pharmacy (CMHP) is a charity with the overall 
objective of advancing education and research in the practice of mental health 
pharmacy to benefit individual care. 
 

2. The CMHP Council forms the Board of Directors and Charity Trustees and is 
responsible for the organisation of the College and meeting its legal 
commitments. There are at any time a maximum of 14 Council members 
elected by the membership.  
 

3. The Assistant Registrar supports the work of the Council in the credentialing of 
CMHP members.  Full (credentialled) membership is available to pharmacists 
who have attained an expert level of working.  Expert level of practice is 
assessed by submitting portfolio of evidence and sitting a viva.  
 
 
 

Media enquiries to: Eleanor Harwood, CMHPcomms@cmhp.org.uk 

 

Website:  www.cmhp.org.uk 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/CMHPUK 

Twitter: @CMHPUK 

 

Registered Charity Number: 1141467 

Company Registration No. 712474 3  

Registered address: The Long Barn, The Old Brewery, Priory Lane, Burford, Oxon, OX18 4SG 

  

 


